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The men of Xingu Mission.
 Dinner at the Hotel.

 Xingu Mission Family
 I've preached a few times 
already this year. And this 
Sunday March 9th, I will be 
preaching again. I do feel this is 
the direction the Lord has given 
me. For some time I could see 
myself doing this. But, the 
language has always been a 
question. But, I discovered, 
having things written down, 
practicing and having a coach 
has gone a long way to overcome 
doubts. I'm excited 
about what I'm doing.

(left-right) Steve, Keith, Joel, and I playing 
Euchre. We had a great time!

Hello everyone, I hope you are doing well. Thank you for your participation with this ministry through your 
prayers and support. I really appreciate it. Thanks for taking time to read the letter as well. 
  This month was the annual mission retreat. Joel Seymour of Vineyard U.S.A. took time out of his busy schedule  to come and  
minister and counsel us. We really appreciate Joel. He has been a pastor for over 20yrs. Now he is serving as an area pastor 
serving and ministering to Vineyard pastors.
  The retreat was a great time to reconnect with friends and colleagues.  We had a ministry time in the morning.  Afternoon was 
lunch time and beach time fun time. After dinner was a time to play cards, converse, and just hangout together. 
  This was a real encouraging time together. I always feel refreshed and encourage and ready to get back to the mission. This is 
an important part of mission Life here with the Xingu Mission.  I’m very grateful to our leadership that makes this time together 
a priority as a part sustaining  us on the field.
   So, I also want to acknowledge financial partners that have been faithful for now over 10years. It  is a great privilege to be 
serving here in Brazil. With out your support it would not be possible. Thank you so much!
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